The Honorable Dow Constantine
February 18, 2009
Page 2

February 18, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:
The enclosed agreement and ordinance, if approved, will allow the Sheriff's Office to provide full time law enforcement services to the Central Puget Sound Regional Transit Authority (Sound Transit).  In addition to establishing costs and policies for Sound Transit to purchase full time Sheriff’s Office services, this agreement also establishes a framework by which Sound Transit can share services with King County Metro Transit to improve the cost and operational effectiveness of both entities.

The overall goal of this project is to ensure an environment in which customers feel safe and confident to ride the Sound Transit system, which connects major regional job and housing centers in King, Pierce, and Snohomish counties, and sees nearly 14 million riders each year.  The role and responsibility of Sound Transit Police, in partnership with local agencies, is to enhance law enforcement services for all Sound Transit facilities, ensuring the security and safety of persons and property.  While local law enforcement will continue to address crime problems within their jurisdictions, Sound Transit Police resources will emphasize specific law enforcement issues directly affecting the riding public. 
In 2008, Sound Transit initially purchased a police chief to guide Sound Transit through the process of developing a police department, including the selection of an administrative sergeant, a patrol sergeant, and three initial deputies to serve the department.  This will be followed by the purchase of two detectives, three more patrol sergeants, and 19 additional deputies in 2009. 
The Sound Transit Police will initially focus on policing the Sounder Commuter Rail line, which currently connects Everett with Tacoma via Seattle, but will extend even further south to Lakewood by 2012.  Beginning in 2009, the department will also police the new Link Light Rail line, which by 2016 will connect the University of Washington district with SeaTac Airport. 
This contract benefits the agencies involved and efficiently leverages public dollars by sharing the cost of transit police services provided throughout King County.  Additionally, both Metro Transit and Sound Transit will be able to have better communication and coordination of transit police activities by being served by the Sheriff’s Office.  This will result in better services being provided for those living, working, and transiting through King County.
We respectfully request that the council approve this ordinance so that the county can receive revenue of more than $4.6 million in 2009, and more in future years of the contract.  The contract provides for full reimbursement according to costs and methodologies established in the Sheriff’s Office cost book.  
Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this legislation, please contact Captain Shawn Ledford, Contract Services, King County Sheriff’s Office, at 206-296-4183.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)
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